

December 28th, 1943.

Governor Homer K. Ebright,
Baldwin Kansas.

Dear Homer: -

Your favor December 16th.

I trust, sincerely, that you will have the opportunity of occasional luncheons with the Rotary Club of Kansas City Mo. - and that we may be table companions the next time.

As to the "TarheellHumorist", he received a high rating with the membership. Many of the bureau humorists are nitwits and not entertaining. It is my thought that he would be good entertainment at a district conference. I am h informed that he/as a Rotary number, wherein he uses a number of different types of hats, and impersonates the various types of Rotarians.

I have a fine christmas letter from my Pal No. 1 - Arthur Casselman. He is Secretary of Foreign Missions of the Reformed Church. He hopes to return this next Summer for a trip to the old home town with me.

My kindest personal regards to you and yours.

Sincerely.